
PAST THE SHALLOWS EXCURSION
On Wednesday, students from Year 9, 10 & 11 Drama and Year 11 English attended 
a performance of ‘Past the Shallows’ at the Australian Theatre for Young Peoples' 
new Rebel Theatre in Sydney. 

This was followed by lunch and a workshop in the green room where all students 
participated in drama activities exploring text.

This excursion was made possible through a grant from the Australian Theatre for 
Young People to cover costs of the performance, bus travel and lunch. This was 
an amazing opportunity for our students from the country to see some fantastic 
Australian work on stage.

129 Ravenshaw Street, Gloucester  NSW 2422 / P 02 6558 1605 / F 02 6558 1229 
 www.gloucester-h.schools.nsw.edu.au / gloucester-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au

GLOUCESTER
HIGH SCHOOL

Quality education in a caring, innovative environment.

School Calendar 
Thursday 27 October 
SRC Leadership Training Day
Wednesday 2 November 
Y6 transition afternoon
Thursday 3 November 
Y8 VALID 8 test day 
Y7 Vaccinations (incl Y10 catch-ups) 
VET quad bike training
Friday 4 November 
Duke of Ed camp - Copeland 
VET quad bike training
Monday 7 - Friday 11 November 
Y7 & Y10 exam week
Monday 14 - Friday 18 November 
Y8 & Y9 exam week
Monday 12 December 
Presentation Evening

* All activities and events subject to COVID 
restrictions

P&C
Our next P&C meeting will be: 
Monday 21 Nov - 6.30pm - Room AG03

CANTEEN - Phone 65589963
Monday 24 October 
Vanessa
Tuesday 25 October 
Merrilyn	 	
Wednesday 26 October
Merrilyn	 	
Thursday 27 October 
Emma
Friday 28 October 
Vanessa
Monday 31 October 
Vanessa
Tuesday 1 November 
Vanessa
Wednesday 2 November 
Merrilyn
Thursday 3 November
Emma	
Friday 4 November 
Leanne

NEWSLETTER Friday 21 October, 2022

Care Achievement Respect Effort Responsibilty

Follow us on facebook  

CANTEEN VOLUNTEERS NEEDED
Once or twice a term, 10.30am-1.30pm 
No experience required, just a friendly 
face. Please contact us on 6558 9963.

https://www.facebook.com/GloucesterHighNSW
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PRINCIPAL’S REPORT
HSC exams

Welcome back to Term 4. The HSC is underway and progressing well. The feedback from 
students in relation to the examination papers has been quite positive. The HSC concludes 
4 November, but for our students their last exam is PDHPE on 2 November 2022. We still 
have a few more weeks of exams left.

Staffing

Since last term we have had a few staffing changes. Mrs Deb Hogan and Mr Anthony 
Banovic have relinquished their positions. Until next year, Ms Myree Ribbons has been allocated some English classes, 
with the other English classes being taken by teachers who were teaching Year 12. Mr Ross Pickett is temporarily 
replacing Mr Banovic's classes. Ms Kerrie Davison (School Counsellor) has accepted a position at Tuncurry Campus 
commencing next year. Ms Alesha Woods (school psychologist) will replace Kerrie commencing in 2023.

I am pleased to advise that Ms Tess Nolan will be Girls Adviser for 2023 and Mrs Toni Stanton will be Year 7 Adviser for 
2024. Congratulations to Tess and Toni.

School upgrades

The school foyer and front of school upgrade, ramp construction and improved security has been completed. There 
are still some enhancements such as signage, landscaping, and foyer fit outs to be made. This has greatly improved the 
school entrance and access to the hall.

Environmental improvements

The Technology and Applied Studies (TAS) faculty have undertaken extensive work in the school Ag gardens, paddocks, 
planting of native shrubs, installing native beehives and installing nesting boxes for birds. This has been a large 
improvement in the school environment and students have been integral in the planning, constructing and management 
of the projects.

Electronic learning boards

New electronic learning boards will be installed in most classrooms over the next few weeks. This will enhance student 
engagement and support delivery of lessons. We are offering some of our old panels to community groups that may be 
able to put them to good use. These panels will need to connect to a PC or Mac (not provided) to display on screen. Also 
to be aware that they are very heavy. Please contact the school if you are interested.

Good luck Nathan!

On a final note… Gloucester High School wishes Nathan Paff every success in the World Skate Games – World 
Championships 2022 in Argentina. Nathan is Australia’s representative in the International Slalom Skateboarding section 
of the competition.

Mrs Trudi Edman, Principal
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CAN YOU HELP?
We are hoping to run a Multicultural Day on Thursday 8 
December. 

The day would involve community members coming into 
the school and working with staff to show students aspects 
of their culture. If you have links to a different culture 
and would be happy to pass on some of your cultural 
knowledge to our students, please contact the school to 
contribute. 

The aim of the day is for students to experience different 
cultures and feel a connection of belonging to the school 
while being supported by the wider school community.

LAST DAY OF TERM 4 IS  
FRIDAY 16 DECEMBER 2022
As we near the end of the year, we want to thank you for your ongoing 
support and notify you of a date change for the last day of Term 4 classes.

Students will now finish school on Friday 16 December 2022.

This is due to an additional School Development Day announced for staff 
across NSW public schools.

School Development Days allow our staff to participate in professional learning that was put on hold due to COVID-19 
staffing pressures and plan ahead for 2023 to ensure we meet the needs of our students.

With this change, we ask that you arrange alternative care for your child on Monday 19 December.

If you have any questions or concerns, please contact the school on 6558 1605.

PARENTS HAVE YOUR SAY! 
We really value the contributions that our parents make to our school and 
would like to invite all parents to complete the Tell them from Me Parent 
Survey by following the link on:

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/3f78k

Our aim is to get your view on our school’s strengths and areas for 
improvement to help make Gloucester High School the best place to support 
your child’s learning and development.

The survey takes approximately 15 minutes, is completed online on 
smartphones, iPads, tablets, laptops or computers and is confidential.

As a valued member of the school community thank you for taking the time to 
share your views. 

http://nsw.tellthemfromme.com/3f78k
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BAKER SHIELD CRICKET 
After many false starts with wet weather in Term 1 and in late 
Term 3, the Baker Shield was finally played last week.

After receiving a forfeit from Tuncurry, Gloucester waited to play 
the winner of Dungog and Forster.

Forster were victorious and after winning the toss elected to 
bat. An early wicket to Albie Cameron saw Gloucester off to a 
great start. Forster were then able to steady and a great 2nd 
wicket stand saw them in a commanding position at drinks. This 
continued after drinks with some indifferent fielding not helping 
Gloucester’s cause. Forster ending up with 5/120 from their 20 
overs.

Andrew Fraser bowled well to finish with 3-10 off his 4 overs.

Gloucester’s run chase started nervously with Nick Maggs out early. 
A steady stream of wickets followed with Gloucester all out for 53 
in reply. Andrew Fraser (14) and Travis Allardice (7) were the best of 
the batsmen.

BIRDS IN OUR NESTING LOGS
Look at these Eastern Rosella chicks 
snuggling in one of our nesting hollows!

We also have a pair of Scaly-Breasted 
Lorikeets nesting in another hollow 
however no eggs there yet...

Here are links to some videos, taken 
with our camera on a pole purchased 
last year through a grant from Hunter 
Local Land Services: 
Eastern Rosella chicks  
Scaly-breasted Lorikeets 

Baker Shield Cricket team 2022

Eastern Rosella Chicks Scaly-Breasted Lorikeets

MAKE SURE YOUR CONTACT DETAILS ARE UP-TO-DATE
Parents/carers, if you have changed any details e.g. your address, mobile phone, home phone, email address or 
emergency contacts, please make sure you let the school office know or enter your request for change on the Parent 
Portal, so we are able to keep an accurate record. 

It is important for us and your children that we are able to contact you in case of an emergency.

https://youtu.be/VvSgwznmHhM
https://youtu.be/lxqGYLbRtkQ
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OFFICIAL 

School Travel  
Term 4 2022 
2023 school travel applications are now open 
Applications for student travel in 2023 open from Monday 10 October 2022. 

Students who need a School Opal card or travel pass for 2023 can apply now. A new application 
will need to be submitted if they are applying for the first time, or if they are requesting an 
additional travel entitlement as a result of a new shared parental responsibility situation (e.g. 
joint custody). 

Students who change address, school, campus location, have repeated a year or received an 
expiry notification from Transport for NSW for their school travel entitlement should renew or 
update their details before the end of term 4. This will ensure that schools can endorse 
applications, and entitlements remain valid for the start of the 2023 school year. School Opal 
card holders will have the changes applied to their existing card. 

If a student’s distance eligibility has changed based on their grade (i.e. grade two to grade 
three), the system will automatically update their entitlement if they meet the new criteria. If 
they do not meet the new eligibility criteria, we will send an expiry notification via email. 

Students who have an entitlement approved under a medical condition that is due to expire will 
receive a notification advising them to re-apply. 

Term Bus Pass holders will receive a notification to re-apply. 

Students in the Opal network applying for an Opal card (including a Term Bus Pass) for the first 
time will receive their Student Opal card at their nominated postal address. Cards will be mailed 
out from January 2023. 

Students living in rural and regional (R&R) areas should receive their travel pass at the start of 
the new school year from their nominated transport operator. It may come via the school or be 
sent directly to them at home. Note: some R&R operators do not issue travel passes. 
Students/parents should confirm with their nominated operator if they do not receive a pass.  

Travel from Term 1 2023 
We ask that parents plan ahead and make sure their child knows which service/s to use and has a 
valid ticket to travel; either a School Opal card or Child/Youth Opal card (within Greater Sydney) 
or a School Travel Pass (outside Greater Sydney), from the start of the school year.  

Applications for 2023 School Student Transport Scheme (SSTS) travel open at the start of Term 
4 2022, so parents/students can apply or update details early and be ready for the start of the 
new school year. 

Most students using the Opal network will not need a new Opal card and can continue travelling 
on their existing card each year. 

The start of the year is a busy period for local transport operators, and students travelling 
without a valid ticket make service planning and operations difficult. 

https://transportnsw.info/school-travel-apply
https://transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/ticket-eligibility-concessions/school-student-travel/update-school-travel-pass
https://transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/ticket-eligibility-concessions/school-student-travel/update-school-travel-pass
https://transportnsw.info/school-travel-apply
https://transportnsw.info/school-term-bus-pass
https://transportnsw.info/school-travel-apply
https://transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/ticket-eligibility-concessions/school-student-travel/update-school-travel-pass


 

 

School Travel  
Term 4 2022 
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We recognise that for some families last minute changes to school enrolments mean they may 
not have a School Opal card or Travel Pass for the start of term. In the Opal network, we strongly 
encourage these families to have their children travel with a Child/Youth Opal card until they 
receive their valid School Opal card. If outside Greater Sydney, parents should contact their local 
bus operator to discuss their travel needs. 

Bus operators are flexible and understanding, particularly at the start of the school year, and will 
ensure students can travel safely to and from school. But to best support our operators we 
encourage all students to have a valid ticket, as early as possible, from the start of the school 
year. 

Students using School Opal cards are also reminded that they must tap on and tap off in line 
with the Student code of conduct and Opal terms of use. 

 

 

 

Further information can be found at transportnsw.info/travel-info/using-public-transport/school-travel  

Enquiries can be submitted at transportnsw.info/contact-us/feedback/passes-concessions-feedback 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://transportnsw.info/operators
https://transportnsw.info/operators
https://transportnsw.info/student-code-conduct
https://transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/opal/opal-terms-of-use
file:///C:/Users/Kilgoreh/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/5R6LLCVI/transportnsw.info/travel-info/using-public-transport/school-travel
file:///C:/Users/Kilgoreh/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/5R6LLCVI/transportnsw.info/contact-us/feedback/passes-concessions-feedback
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Who can apply? 
To be eligible for free school travel, students may 
need to live a minimum distance from their 
school: 

Years K-2 (Infants) 
There is no minimum distance. 

Years 3-6 (Primary) 
More than 1.6km straight line distance or   at least 
2.3km walking. 

Years 7-12 (Secondary) 
More than 2.0km straight line distance or at least 
2.9km walking. 

Who needs to apply 
You only need to apply if the student has never 
been   approved for free school travel before. 
Students in a shared parental responsibility 
situation (e.g. joint  custody) should submit a 
separate application for both addresses. 

How to update your details 
You need to update student details online if the 
student is changing their name, address, school or 
campus, or their Transport operator. You can 
update them at transportnsw.info/ssts-update 

 

How to apply for free travel for   the 
first time 
You can apply for free school travel for next year 
from the start of Term 4 this year. 

Step 1 
Once you have enrolled your child at the new school,  
apply online by giving your home address and 
telling   us which bus company the student needs to 
travel with between home and school. You can apply 
online at transportnsw.info/school-students 

Step 2 
The school then confirms to us that your details are 
correct. 

Step 3 
We will then work on your application. You will get 
an email confirming if the student is approved for 
free travel. If so, we will tell your local bus 
company   who may send a school travel pass (if 
needed) to your school or, in some cases, the bus 
company will   contact you directly about travel 
arrangements. 

A parent or guardian must apply for students aged 
15 years and under. Students who are 16 years and 
over must apply for themselves. 

 

What my card 
will look like 

 
 
 
 

Want to know more? 
For more information, visit transportnsw.info/school-
students  
For help in your language, call the Translating and 
Interpreting Service (TIS) on 131 450. 

Privacy 
For information on how we handle personal information please refer to the Opal Privacy 
Policy at transportnsw.info/tickets-opal/opal/opal-privacy-policy and the School Pass 
Terms transportnsw.info/school-pass-terms 

 
 
 

Rural and regional school travel 
Apply online for free school travel in rural and regional NSW. You only need to complete 
one   form, even for journeys using more than one operator. 

Frequently asked questions 
Does the approved free travel include 
travel  outside school hours? 

weekends or during school holidays, students 
 

What if there’s no public transport in my area? 

In areas where there is no public transport, you 
may be able to get a subsidy for driving the 
student to school. For details, visit 
transportnsw.info/school-students 

How do I apply if the student needs to travel 
from two addresses because the parents 
live  

 The 
same minimum distances apply. 
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CAREERS NEWS
Agskills
AGSKILLS will provide a framework of learning to young people in rural areas to assist 
them to develop a career pathway in innovative and sustainable food production.

Mid North Coast Women in Dairy working with Hunter Local Land Services,  State Training 
Services, TAFE NSW and local schools in the Manning Great Lakes to provide a 12 month 
scholarship for young men and women in Years 10 & 11.

Scholarship Includes:
•	 Employability Skills training delivered by TAFE comprising workshops and on farm activities
•	 Work health and safety induction
•	 Provision of personal protective equipment
•	 One week (35hrs) work experience in conjunction with schools and VET training providers
•	 Qfever vaccinations (must be over 16)

Industries: Aquaculture, Beef, Dairy, Horticulture, Animal Health and Nutrition, Agronomy, Genetics and Animal 
Breeding, Landcare and the Environment, Animal Health and Diseases.

Eligible: 		  Year 10 exploring agricultural options
			   Year 11 VET Primary Industries or Agriculture

Applications now open for 2023 intake; interested students can apply for an application form from either Debbie or 
Megan. (see below)

Information day:	  Taree TAFE, 1 Nov 2022, 4pm to 6pm, room KG11 

Contacts:		  Megan Nicholson, MNC WID project officer, 0427 567347 
			   Debbie Polson, MNC WID project officer, 0427 532 457

Transport for NSW
Apprenticeships and Traineeships  
2023 Regional Intake  
We are excited to announce that we still have opportunities 
available across the state for the 2023 intake for Regional 
and Outer Metropolitan Apprentice and Trainee programs.

Our programs provide local employment opportunities for high school students finishing school, job seekers or people 
who are looking to change careers, while at the same time developing skills and knowledge from experienced leaders 
and completing a nationally recognised qualification. No previous experience required! 

Program opportunities include Civil Construction, Business, Bridge Construction & Maintenance, Project Management 
and Marketing & Communication. Please view our website which contains detailed information regarding each of our 
programs.

How to apply 
Applying is easy! 
Please visit our Transport Jobs Board 
Applications close midnight Wednesday 9 November 2022.

If you have an enquiry, or would like to know more, please reach out to us at  
ROMentrylevelprograms@transport.nsw.gov.au or visit our website for more information.

https://www.transport.nsw.gov.au/about-us/careers/regional-and-outer-metropolitan-apprentice-and-trainee-programs
https://jobs.transport.nsw.gov.au/go/Transport-for-NSW-Apprenticeships/5261010/
mailto:ROMentrylevelprograms%40transport.nsw.gov.au?subject=
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CAREERS NEWS continued...
Year 10 Careers Classes
The HSC: All My Own Work (AMOW) program

This term, during Careers lessons, all students MUST complete the Mandatory NESA requirements for the “All My Own 
Work” Program. The HSC: All My Own Work program is designed to help Preliminary and Higher School Certificate 
students to follow the principles and practices of good scholarship. This includes understanding and valuing ethical 
practices when locating and using information as part of their HSC studies.

The HSC: All My Own Work program is integrated with other NSW syllabuses and programs. The program is designed to 
be delivered flexibly as self-paced learning modules.

The program's content is divided into five modules:

1.	 Scholarship Principles and Practices

2.	 Acknowledging Sources

3.	 Plagiarism

4.	 Copyright

5.	 Working with others

Each module contains:

•	 Information and advice on the module focus questions

•	 Quiz questions

•	 Summary

•	 Frequently Asked Questions (FAQs)

•	 Link to a glossary

•	 Links to relevant websites.

In a nutshell, AMOW provides students with a contemporary and relevant understanding of how to avoid plagiarism. 
Please note: Students are unable to be enrolled as Year 11 students until this requirement is fulfilled. All students will 
need to complete all 5 Module Quizzes. It is important that each Quiz Report has the students’ full name on it. The 
quizzes can either be printed off as a hard copy, or emailed directly to: michael.deangelis@det.nsw.edu.au
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Wellbeing - Progressive Muscle Relaxation. 

When you feel stressed where do you feel that? Most people respond with, “I feel stress in my 
back or my shoulders or chest. As with any emotion we experience stress in our bodies and 
that’s why remedial massage can help reduce stress. 

Progressive Muscle Relaxation (PMR) is another easy body relaxation exercise to reduce stress 
when you most need it. Practice relaxing and tensing your muscles with slow breathing. This 
exercise will go through your entire body, one section at a time. You will tense your muscles for 
five counts and release for 10 counts. When you have released your muscles, use soothing 
words in your mental self-talk, such as “relax”, “I am now relaxed and calm”, “I am calm”, or “I 
am relaxed”. Begin this relaxing exercise in the following sequence: 

1. Tense your forearm. Make a fist with you right hand and tense your forearm steadily for
five counts, then release for 10 counts. Repeat on your left side.

2. Tense your upper arm. Tense the muscles in your biceps and triceps without the use of
your forearm, bringing your right forearm up to your shoulder making a muscle. Hold for
a count of five. Release it and relax for a count of 10. Repeat on your left side.

3. Tense your face. Raise your eyebrows as high as they will go, hold for a count of 5 and
release for a count of 10. Next, close your eyes and squeeze your eyes tightly holding for
a count of 5 and releasing for a count of 10. Lastly, open your mouth as wide as you can
as if you were going to yawn, holding for a count of 5 and releasing for a count of 10.

4. Tense your neck. A lot of tension is stored in your neck, sometimes leading to a stiff
neck or even tension headaches. Be careful when tensing the muscles of your neck, as
this is a sensitive area to stress buildup. Face forward and pull your head back slowly as
if you are looking up to the ceiling. Hold this position for a count of five and release for a
count of 10.

5. Tense your shoulders. Tense the muscles in your shoulders as you bring your shoulders
up to your ears and push your shoulder blades back. Hold for five counts and release for
10 counts.

6. Tense your chest and stomach. Breathe in deeply. Fill your lungs and chest with as
much air as possible, squeezing your hip and buttocks muscles. Hold for a count of five
and relax for a count of 10.

7. Tense your upper leg. Tighten your right thigh. Hold for a count of five and release for
10 counts. Next, tense your lower right leg. This should be done carefully to avoid leg
cramps, pulling your toes toward your calf muscles. Hold for five counts and release for
10 counts. Lastly, curl the toes of your right foot and hold for a count of five and release
for a count of 10. Repeat on your left side.

Practicing this technique of tensing and relaxing helps your body recognise what it feels like to 
be tense and what it feels like to be relaxed. Each time that you experience a stressful moment, 
practice this technique. With continued practice you will be able to notice when you are 
stressed just by the change in the feel of your body. This will give you the power to control 
stress, instead of having stress control you. 

You can learn more on the Study Skills Handbook site which also includes access to the Study Samurai Video 
Lesson Library. 
www.studyskillshandbook.com.au  
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GARAGE SALE FOR GHS
Gloucester Environment Group (GEG) will be 
hosting a gargae sale on Saturday 12 November 
with all proceeds to go towards regeneration 
projects at our school. 

Go and grab yourself a bargain and support the 
school at the same time.

Thank you GEG!
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PICK UP FOR THE PLANET
MidCoast Council’s Arts Culture and Environment Team are running 
their second Pick Up for the Planet on 22 October from 9:00am-
11:00am. This event will be supported by Take 3 for the Sea.

The first Pick Up for the Planet was in Gloucester at the farmers 
market. Several GHS students attended along with students from 
Forster and Taree.

People aged 12-24 years old are invited to take part in the event.

You do not need to register, just meet at the Tuncurry Memorial Hall 
9am, 22 October.

Creative upcycling workshop

From 11:30am-1:00pm Andrew 
O’Sullivan will be running a  
'creative upcycling workshop' at 
Tuncurry Memorial Hall where he 
will be teaching people how they 
can turn waste into items that they 
can reuse again. 

You will need to register for this - 
https://tinyurl.com/kxbayshe

 https://tinyurl.com/kxbayshe
 https://tinyurl.com/kxbayshe
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Gloucester Show  
28th & 29th October 

 

Fine Arts Section 
 

There is a class for Student Works 
Get your paint and pencils out 

 
Any medium, any subject, by artist who is a school student. This is an Open Entry, not part 

of the Junior Section. Entry fee is $1. All entries are to be made at the pavilion entries office 
at the Showground, weekdays from Monday 17th until Tuesday 25th October, between 

10am until 4pm. Note: Entries in this section close on Tuesday to enable hanging on 
Wednesday. All works are to be delivered to the stewards between 12 noon and 1pm on 
Wednesday 26th October with competitor’s ticket attached. All exhibits must be suitably 

framed with hooks and wires and be of a standard suitable to hang. Works will be hung at 
the discretion of the stewards. Exhibits for sale must have the price on the back of the 

work. Commission of 20% of marked price goes to Gloucester AH & P. All entries are to be 
collected and signed out on Sunday 30th October between 9am and 10am. No entries can 

be collected on Saturday evening. 
 
 

MATHS CORNER QUESTION  
(for students and parents)

Question:
The price, per litre, of petrol at two different service stations is 111.4c and 94.8c. The difference in cents between 
the two prices is 

A.  17.4	 B.  16.6		 C.  17.6	 	 D.  7.6	 	 E.  15.6

Previous Answer:
The rectangular area is 20m by 15m and the tiles are 20cm by 15cm. We can place the tiles 100 by 20cm sides to 
fit the length and 100 by 15cm to fit the width.  
The number of tiles needed is then 100 x 100 = 10, 000,  hence the answer is C.

* Maths corner questions have been provided courtesy of ‘Australasian Problem Solving Mathematical Olympiads 
(APSMO) Inc’ an advanced problem solving course currently being undertaken by some of our Year 7 & 8 
students.
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Free workshops for 
parents and supervisors 
of learner drivers

Workshops run for two hours and light refreshments will be available.

You’ll gain practical advice about:
• Current laws for L and P licence holders
• Supervising learner drivers
• Completing the learner driver log book
• The benefits of supervised on-road driving experience
• Low risk driving

Workshops will be held at:

Gloucester: 6pm, Tuesday 25 October 
MidCoast Council, Railway Street side entry

Forster: 6pm, Thursday 27 October 
Marine Rescue NSW, Southern Breakwall, Dolphin Drive

Taree: 6pm, Wednesday 2 November                          
MidCoast Council, Yalawanyi Ganya, 2 Biripi Way

BOOK NOW

or email 
road.safety@midcoast.nsw.gov.au

Helping learner drivers become safer drivers
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HELP US PLAN OUR OUTDOOR SPACES

FAMILY-FRIENDLY WORKSHOPS 
Hello Gloucester High School

We’d like to invite you to fun family workshops to help us develop a plan for how outdoor spaces are prioritised 
over the next 15 years. Spaces like parks, gardens, walkways and cycleways, sports fields, playgrounds, dog parks, 
foreshore areas, village squares and more are being considered.

You can join one of eight workshops across the MidCoast during November. Locations include Hawks Nest/Tea 
Gardens, Pacific Palms, Forster, Gloucester, Taree, Bulahdelah, Harrington and Stroud.

We will be asking how you currently use outdoor spaces, and how you want to use them in the future. We will 
also be exploring innovative ideas to make our outdoor spaces more appealing and how to make them easier for 
everyone to access.

In addition to the workshops, you can contribute to the discussion online by filling in a survey or pinning your ideas 
to a map or virtual ideas wall. 

For more information on the strategy, and to fill out the online survey click here.

We started speaking with you about outdoor spaces in June and now we're continuing the conversation as we 
develop a draft Open Space Strategy for the MidCoast. Once we have a draft, we will ask for your feedback in early 
2023.

Check out the workshop locations, dates and to register click on the blue button below.

Kind regards, 

MidCoast Council

Register for a workshop

https://www.midcoast.nsw.gov.au/Get-involved/Events/Whats-on/Outdoor-spaces-community-workshops
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APPLY NOW

https://it-mqu.formstack.com/forms/ca_23


Diverse educational programs that challenge and inspire students

Since 1934 the Australian Air League has been teaching young boys and girls nationwide all about  
aviation, while helping them develop important life skills like leadership, discipline, self confidence and 
teamwork. When you join the league you will make new friends and take part in fun and exciting  
activities, on the ground and in the air. 
 
NSW Group is now running an online Squadron for those interested in joining the Air League but there 
is no Squadrons currently in their area.  We welcome boys and girls from the age of 8 years old from all 
different cultures and backgrounds.  Parents and families are welcome to join or volunteer their time. 
All adult members and volunteers are Working with Children Checked. 
 
Each week you will attend your online squadron where you will learn valuable skills and take part in fun 
and interesting activities and classes.  Some of our classes include Meteorology, Navigation,  
Photography and Community Service.  The Online Squadron may also attend group activities. 
 
The Australian Air League is running both a fun and educational programme that is making fine citizens 
out of our young Australians.  
 
 

 
FOR MORE INFORMATION ON THE AUSTRALIAN AIR 

LEAGUE AND YOUR CLOSEST SQUADRON  
PLEASE CONTACT 

 
Email: development.nsw@airleague.com.au 

www.airleague.com.au   Email: info@airleague.com.au 
Free Call: 1800 502 175 

 

NSW Group 
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Principal			   Mrs Trudi Edman			 
Deputy Principal     	                    Mr Mik Wisely
Address:              		  129 Ravenshaw Street, Gloucester NSW  2422
Telephone:  		  6558 1605
Email:       			  gloucester-h.school@det.nsw.edu.au      
Web:          	   		  www.gloucester-h.schools.nsw.edu.au

SCHOOL VISION  STATEMENT
Gloucester High School aims to develop a supportive learning environment that engages all students,

 teachers and community in the pursuit of excellence.

www.gloucester
-h.schools.nsw.edu.au

